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Report Name: Northern Supervisor’s Report 

Submitted By: Vance Sims Position: Northern Supervisor 

April 18, 2020 

Report/Status Update/Activities Completed 

• Contact with Regions 1-2 more sporadic than previous months. With school system closures in March 
(now until end of year for public schools), schedules more chaotic 

• Region mini-conferences (1 & 3) recorded electronically and held virtually. Region 2 has been pretty silent 
during this time. Some communication to Jessica Atkinson but little else. 

• Unsure of membership numbers in Regions 1-2. I am seeking this information from GSCA office now. 

• Kevin Young in Region 1 continues to do a stellar job in the tasks of engaging his region’s membership. He 
had the idea of a forming county level “Street Teams” that has now been incorporated as a strategy at the 
state level.  

Please include the following information in the next two sections: 

• How it aligns with your plan of action 

• Any background, history, research or references 

• How it would benefit GSCA members 

• Potential downsides 

• Funding needed and timetable 

• Projected income and expenses expected to impact future budgets 

Items for Executive Board Discussion 

• How to create, sustain and engage membership in more and more volunteer opportunities that are 
meaningful and contribute to the health and wellbeing of GSCA members. 

• How can we or can we reduce expenditures through leveraging ASCA resources (website, app for 
conference, etc.) 

Recommendations for the Executive Board (i.e. Motions or Ideas for Consideration) 

• How to engage existing members in recruiting other members (discount on membership for each new 
member referred, spotlight on SM, having more volunteer opportunities like task forces, county 
contacts, etc.) 

• How to generate GSCA involvement (what can they/we do) for and with GSCA on a regular basis? Do 
we need to create a list of the typical and irregular benefits of GSCA and promote these via all available 
means of communications? 

Other Comments 

It has been my pleasure and honor to serve as Northern Director for the past two years. Thank you for the 
opportunity. I wish for and will work for the continued growth and health of GSCA in the coming years and 
decades. 
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